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David M. Sanders, M.A., LL.B.

907-885 Wilkes Avenue

Winnipeg MB R3P 1J3

September 12, 2013

Chair and Members

Standing Policy Committee on Protection and Community Services

The City of Winnipeg

510 Main Street

Winnipeg MB

Re:
Standing Policy Committee on Protection and Community Services

Item #1.
Amendment to the City of Winnipeg Traffic By-law No. 1573/77

As a private citizen of this City, I request that the Standing Committee delay approval of the proposed amendment to Traffic By-law 1573/77 and request that the Legal Services Department provide a new draft amendment which will:

· Accomplish the stated objective of allowing bicycle groups who wish to “hold a parade” to do so in accordance with the stringent requirements of the Chief of Police  set out in Sections 9-13 of the By-law:

· Must be under the direction or control of a marshal or organizer.

· Must be duly permitted by the Chief of Police.

· Must apply for the permit at least 48 hours beforehand.

· Must specify the nature of the parade, the time, the places of formation and dispersal, the exact route to be followed, and the time required for the parade to pass.

· Pay costs required to publish notice of the parade and necessary diversions of traffic.

· Subject to the authority of the Chief of Police to refuse a permit if the parade may unduly disrupt traffic, result in conflicts with other events, or pose an undue security or public safety concern, and to suggest an alternative parade plan instead.

· But not establish the requirement that “any group of bicyclists numbering ten (10) or more stopped or moving anywhere on a street” be deemed to be a parade requiring a parade permit and all its restrictions as above. 

· If the amendment as proposed is approved, it will outlaw any such group of cyclists on the street without a Police-approved permit, and render the individuals subject to the penalties found in Section 53.(1) – a fine not exceeding $1,000.00 for each cyclist. 

I fear that the ulterior motive behind this apparently benign proposed amendment is an attempt to suppress the rights of citizen cyclists to freedom of expression and assembly.

At the very least, I request that the Committee lay the matter over until its next meeting, to enable citizen bicyclists to learn about the proposal and to come forward and express their views on what I believe to be a serious restriction on their freedoms.

Thank you,

David M. Sanders, M.A., LL.B.

